
2018
Annual
Report



Princess Anne
Police Department

2018 Annual Report
Chief Timothy R. Bozman



TABLE OF CONTENTS

A Message From The Chief									         3

Mission, Values, Vision										          4

Crime Statistics and Data										         5

2018 Activities & Accomplishments								        10
	
Department Organizational Chart								        12	

Patrol Division Description									         13

Criminal Investigations Division								        14

Support Services											           14

Awards												            15

Promotions												            17

New Officers											           17

Retirements												           18

Training												            19

Grants												            23

Technology/Upgrades/Updates									         26



A MESSAGE FROM THE CHIEF

It is with great pride that I present the 2018 Princess Anne Police Department Annual Report.  
This report contains highlights of our accomplishments which was made possible by the hard 
work and dedication of our personnel.  Our accomplishments were also made possible by the 
support of our community partners along with the citizens of Princess Anne. 

Our officers continued to work very hard in 2018 as they responded to 5,518 incidents in 2018.  
Our crime statistics indicated a slight increase in Part I crimes from 2017.  Part II crimes 
decreased in 2018 and our officers were able to close 78 percent of the total reported crime 
in 2018.  Our officers were able to do this with hard work and working with our community 
members to solve problems.  We continued our participation in numerous community 
initiatives which helped us to continue the positive relationship building process with our 
youth.  

In 2018, we continued to improve the operations of the police department by investing in the 
latest technology to help improve public safety in Princess Anne.  Our efforts alone cannot 
achieve our overall goal of making Princess Anne a safe place to work and live.  We are 
thankful for the help of our business owners and residents that share our vision and work hand 
in hand with us.  

I would like to close by thanking the men and women of the police department for their 
commitment and dedication to Princess Anne.  We have a highly-trained group of officers who 
are committed to public safety in Princess Anne.  I am extremely proud of them and I promise 
that we will continue to provide a high level of service in 2019. 

Timothy R. Bozman
Chief of Police
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OUR MISSION

To safeguard life and property, preserve the peace, prevent and detect crime, enforce the law 
and protect the rights of all citizens.  We are committed to working in partnership with the 
community to identify and resolve problems that impact public safety.

OUR VALUES

		  •	 Pride		  We are committed to conducting ourselves in a manner that 		
					     brings honor to ourselves, the department and the Town.

		  •	 Respect	 We are committed to respecting the individual rights, 			 
					     human dignity and the value of all members of the 				  
					     community and the department.

		  •	 Integrity	 We are committed to nurturing the public trust by holding 			 
					     ourselves accountable to the highest standards of 				  
					     professional conduct and ethics.

		  •	 Dedication	 We are committed to providing the highest quality of law 			 
					     enforcement service to the community with the goal of 			 
					     enhancing the quality of life within the Town of Princess Anne. 

		  •	 Excellence	 We are committed to achieving a level of performance that 			
					     exceeds all expectations.

OUR VISION

Dedicated to strengthening public safety in the Town of Princess Anne; the Princess Anne 
Police Department will deliver all-encompassing police services focused on traffic safety, 
crime reduction, and criminal apprehension.  We continually strive to develop the skills of our 
members and to efficiently and effectively manage our resources as we carry out our public 
responsibilities.
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CRIMe StAtIStICS 
 

Comparative Statistics 2016, 2017, 2018 
Calendar Year 2018  

All InDeX CRIMeS MuRDeR 
 

Year  
Number 
of index 
crimes 

Index crimes 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Murders 

Murders 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(1% increase 
from 2017) 

 
 

      210 
168 

  172 

 
 

7,000.0 
5,600.0 
5,733.3 

  
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(0% of  
Part I Crimes)  

 
 

1 
0 
0 

      
 

33.3 
0.0 
0.0 

RApe RoBBeRY 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Rapes 

Rapes 
Per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Robberies 

Robberies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(3% of 
Part I Crimes) 

 
 
3 
5 
4 

      
 

100.0 
166.7 
133.3 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(6% of 
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

9 
7 

10   

     
 

300.0 
233.3 
333.3 

AGGRAVAteD ASSAult BReAKInG oR enteRInG 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Aggravated 

Assaults 

Aggravated 
Assaults 

Per 100,000 
population 

 
 

Year 

Number 
of 

B or E’s 

B or E’s 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(15% of 
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

34 
19 
26 

 
 

1,133.3 
633.3 
866.6 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(19% of  
Part I Crimes) 

 
 

34 
42 
33 

    
 

1,133.3 
1,400.0 
1,100.0 

lARCenY / tHeFt MotoR VeHICle tHeFt 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Larcenies 

Larcenies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

M/V Thefts 

M/V Thefts 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(54% of 
Part I Crimes) 

  
 

128 
93 
94 

 
 

4,266.7 
3,100.0 
3,133.3 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(3% of  
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

1 
2 
5 

   
 

33.3 
66.6 

166.6 
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CRIMe InDeX FoR pRInCeSS Anne polICe DepARtMent 

10 YeAR tRenD 
 

All InDeX CRIMeS MuRDeR 
 

Year 
Number 

of index crimes 
Index crimes 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Murders 

Murders 
per 100,000 
population 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 
 

172 
168 
210 
151 
187 
206 
194 
150 
157 
243 

 

5,733.3 
5,600.0 
7,000.0 
6,866.6 
6,233.3 
6,866.6 
6,466.6 
5,000.0 
5,233.3 
8,100.0 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 
  

0 
0 
1 
0 
0 
0 
0 
1 
0 
1 
 

0.0 
0.0 
33.3 
0.0 
0.0 
0.0 
0.0 
33.3 
0.0 
33.3 

RApe RoBBeRY 
 
Year 

Number 
of 

Rapes 

Rapes 
Per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Robberies 

Robberies 
per 100,000 
population 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

4 
5 
2 
3 
3 
3 
1 
1 
5 
8 

133.3 
166.7 
66.7 
100.0 
100.0 
100.0 
33.3 
33.3 
166.6 
266.6 

 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

10 
7 
9 
5 
8 
5 
0 

11 
6 

16 
 

333.3 
233.3 
300.0 
166.6 
266.6 
166.6 
0.00 
366.6 
200.0 
533.3 

 
AGGRAVAteD ASSAult BReAKInG oR enteRInG 

 
Year 

Number 
of Aggravated 

Assaults 

Aggravated 
Assaults 

Per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

 
Number 

of 
B or E’s 

 
B or E’s 

per 100,000 
population 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

26 
19 
34 
20 
25 
14 
24 
15 
21 
19 

866.6 
633.3 

1,133.3 
666.6 
833.3 
466.6 
800.0 
500.0 
700.0 
633.3 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

33 
42 
34 
43 
41 
37 
47 
36 
41 
83 

1,100.0 
1,400.0 
1,133.3 
1,433.3 
1,366.6 
1,233.3 
1,566.6 
1,200.0 
1,366.7 
2,766.6 
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CRIMe StAtIStICS 
 

Comparative Statistics 2016, 2017, 2018 
Calendar Year 2018  

All InDeX CRIMeS MuRDeR 
 

Year  
Number 
of index 
crimes 

Index crimes 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Murders 

Murders 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(1% increase 
from 2017) 

 
 

      210 
168 

  172 

 
 

7,000.0 
5,600.0 
5,733.3 

  
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(0% of  
Part I Crimes)  

 
 

1 
0 
0 

      
 

33.3 
0.0 
0.0 

RApe RoBBeRY 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Rapes 

Rapes 
Per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

Robberies 

Robberies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(3% of 
Part I Crimes) 

 
 

3 
5 
4 

      
 

100.0 
166.7 
133.3 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(6% of 
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

9 
7 
10   

     
 

300.0 
233.3 
333.3 

AGGRAVAteD ASSAult BReAKInG oR enteRInG 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Aggravated 

Assaults 

Aggravated 
Assaults 

Per 100,000 
population 

 
 

Year 

Number 
of 

B or E’s 

B or E’s 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(15% of 
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

34 
19 
26 

 
 

1,133.3 
633.3 
866.6 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(19% of  
Part I Crimes) 

 
 

34 
42 
33 

    
 

1,133.3 
1,400.0 
1,100.0 

lARCenY / tHeFt MotoR VeHICle tHeFt 
 

Year 
Number 

of 
Larcenies 

Larcenies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

M/V Thefts 

M/V Thefts 
per 100,000 
population 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(54% of 
Part I Crimes) 

  
 

128 
93 
94 

 
 

4,266.7 
3,100.0 
3,133.3 

 
 

2016 
2017 
2018 

(3% of  
Part I Crimes) 

   
 

1 
2 
5 

   
 

33.3 
66.6 
166.6 
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Clearance Rate of part I Index Crimes 2016, 2017, 2018 
  

CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 
 
  

Year 
 

Total Offenses 
 

Total Clearances 
 

Percentage Clear 
 

2016 210 130 64% 
2017 168 90 54% 
2018 172 102 60% 

 
    

Year Total Arrests Adult Arrests Juvenile Arrests 
 

2016 233 201 32 
2017 224 198 26 
2018 317 261 56 

    
 
 

 
 
 

Clearance Rate of part I & part II Index Crimes for   
 CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 

 
  

Index Crime 
 

Total Offenses 
 

Total Clearances 
 

Percentage Clear 
 

Part I 172 102 60% 
Part II  342 296 87% 
Overall  514 398 78% 
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lARCenY / tHeFt MotoR VeHICle tHeFt 
 
Year 

Number 
of 

Larcenies 

Larcenies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

M/V Thefts 

M/V Thefts 
per 100,000 
population 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

94 
93 
128 
77 
108 
140 
117 
84 
85 
117 

 
 

3,100.0 
3,100.0 
4,266.7 
2,566.6 
3,600.0 
4,666.6 
3.900.0 
2,800.0 
2,833.3 
3,900.0 

 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

5 
2 
1 
3 
2 
7 
3 
2 
3 
2 

166.6 
66.6 
33.3 
100.0 
66.6 
233.3 
100.0 
66.6 
100.0 
66.6 
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Clearance Rate of part I Index Crimes 2016, 2017, 2018 
  

CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 
 
  

Year 
 

Total Offenses 
 

Total Clearances 
 

Percentage Clear 
 

2016 210 130 64% 
2017 168 90 54% 
2018 172 102 60% 

 
    

Year Total Arrests Adult Arrests Juvenile Arrests 
 

2016 233 201 32 
2017 224 198 26 
2018 317 261 56 

    
 
 

 
 
 

Clearance Rate of part I & part II Index Crimes for   
 CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 

 
  

Index Crime 
 

Total Offenses 
 

Total Clearances 
 

Percentage Clear 
 

Part I 172 102 60% 
Part II  342 296 87% 
Overall  514 398 78% 
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lARCenY / tHeFt MotoR VeHICle tHeFt 
 
Year 

Number 
of 

Larcenies 

Larcenies 
per 100,000 
population 

 
Year 

Number 
of 

M/V Thefts 

M/V Thefts 
per 100,000 
population 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

94 
93 

128 
77 

108 
140 
117 
84 
85 

117 
 
 

3,100.0 
3,100.0 
4,266.7 
2,566.6 
3,600.0 
4,666.6 
3.900.0 
2,800.0 
2,833.3 
3,900.0 

 

2018 
2017 
2016 
2015 
2014 
2013 
2012 
2011 
2010 
2009 

5 
2 
1 
3 
2 
7 
3 
2 
3 
2 

166.6 
66.6 
33.3 
100.0 
66.6 
233.3 
100.0 
66.6 
100.0 
66.6 
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total Calls for Service / All Incident types 
 Clearance Rate 

CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 
 
 

Year Total Incidents Percentage 
Closed/Suspended 

Percentage 
Open 

2016 5562 97.4% 2.6% 
2017 5353 97% 3% 
2018 5518 98.9% 1.1% 

 
 
 
 
NOTE: THE ACCURATE TOTAL OF INCIDENT TYPES ARE LISTED 

ABOVE.  OUR REPORTING DATABASE COUNTS SOME 
INCIDENTS TWICE DUE TO CRIME BREAK DOWN DATA. 

 
 
 

 
 

u.M.e.S.  
total Calls for Service / All Incident types 

 
CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 

 
 

Year Total Incidents 
2016 381 
2017 409 
2018 348 
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2018 ACTIVITIES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS
January:	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the local 
SKILLS competition held at the J.M. Tawes Technology & Career Center by 
sending a representative to be a judge for the criminal justice portion of the 
competition.  

		  The Princess Anne Police Department became a certified agency 
with the ALICE training company on teaching civilians how to survive active 
shooting situations.    

February:	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the Not My 
Child Presentations that were held at Washington High School.  The presentations 
were designed to bring awareness to the opioid epidemic and how to get help.     

March:	 The Princess Anne Police Department sponsored an Easter Egg 
Hunt for the students at Princess Anne Elementary School.  Second grade students 
from Greenwood Elementary School also participated in the event.     

		  Chief Bozman completed civilian active shooter classes for 
Landmark Insurance and Town of Princess Anne employees.     

April:	 	 The Princess Anne Police Department was designated as the 
coordinating agency to conduct school security assessments for the Somerset 
County Board of Education.  The assessments were conducted in April and May.  

		  Chief Bozman attended the first annual Pinwheels planting 
ceremony at the Somerset County Circuit.  The planting ceremony was designed 
to bring awareness to child abuse prevention.  

		  The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the annual 
National Drug Take Back Day where citizens were able to safely dispose of 
unused or expired medications.  

May:		  The Princess Anne Police Department began the hiring process 
for the newly created Cadet position by interviewing seniors at the J.M. Tawes 
Technology & Career Center.    

		  The Princess Anne Police Department took a group of students 
from Greenwood Elementary School to the Discovery Center in Pocomoke under 
the PAPD Children’s Safe Initiative. 

June:	 	 Officers from the Princess Anne Police Department completed the 
DARE program to 5th grade students at Greenwood Elementary School and took 
the graduates to a graduation party at the athletic complex in Westover.    9 

 

total Calls for Service / All Incident types 
 Clearance Rate 

CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 
 
 

Year Total Incidents Percentage 
Closed/Suspended 

Percentage 
Open 

2016 5562 97.4% 2.6% 
2017 5353 97% 3% 
2018 5518 98.9% 1.1% 

 
 
 
 
NOTE: THE ACCURATE TOTAL OF INCIDENT TYPES ARE LISTED 

ABOVE.  OUR REPORTING DATABASE COUNTS SOME 
INCIDENTS TWICE DUE TO CRIME BREAK DOWN DATA. 

 
 
 

 
 

u.M.e.S.  
total Calls for Service / All Incident types 

 
CAlenDAR YeAR 2018 

 
 

Year Total Incidents 
2016 381 
2017 409 
2018 348 
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July:	 	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the 
Somerset County hurricane response table top exercise that was hosted by the 
Somerset County Emergency Services Office.  

August:	 The Princess Anne Police Department hosted its annual National 
Night Out event at the Garland Hayward Youth Center.

		  The Princess Anne Police Department distributed school supplies 
to students at Greenwood and Princess Anne Elementary Schools. 

September:	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the 
Somerset Rains Purple event that was held at the Somerset County Civic Center.  

		  The Princess Anne Police Department completed civilian active 
shooter classes at the Princess Anne Library for and at the Department of Social 
Services.    

October:	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the annual 
National Drug Take Back Day where citizens were able to safely dispose of 
unused or expired medications.    

		  The Princess Anne Police Department co-hosted the First Annual 
Halloween Fest event.  

November:	 Chief Bozman attended the ribbon cutting ceremony at 
Greenwood Elementary School for their new playground.   

December:	 The Princess Anne Police Department participated in the Princess 
Anne Christmas parade.

		  The Princess Anne Police Department provided tours of the Grey 
Eagle during the Town of Princess Anne’s historic tour.  

		  The Princess Anne Police Department donated a used police 
vehicle to the J.M. Tawes Technology & Career Center’s Criminal Justice class 
for training.  

		  The Princess Anne Police Department co-sponsored the Winter 
Wonderland event at Greenwood Elementary School with the Maryland State 
Police and the Somerset County Local Management Board.  The event provided 
vendors, food, and fun activities to families in the Princess Anne area.
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PATROL DIVISION

The patrol division is the backbone of the Princess Anne Police Department.  Ten out of the 
twelve sworn members of the police department are assigned to the patrol division.  The 
patrol division provides 24 hour, 7 days a week patrol coverage in the Town of Princess 
Anne.  The patrol division provides the initial response to calls for service along with initiating 
investigations to reported crime.  

Officers that are assigned to the patrol division also have secondary assignments that ultimately 
supplements the goal of preventing crime.  The Princess Anne Police Department has one 
K-9 who is certified in narcotics detection.  The K-9 is available to other law enforcement 
agencies upon request.  The police department also has two members who are certified in crash 
reconstruction.  These officers respond to crashes involving a serious injury or a fatality and 
conducts the investigation.  

The Princess Anne Police Department has two officers who are assigned to conduct school 
safety activities.  These officers routinely conduct patrols at the two elementary schools that 
are located in the Town of Princess Anne.  One of the officers is certified by the National 
Association of School Resource Officers and both officers are certified in teaching the D.A.R.E. 
program through the Maryland Police Training Commission.  These officers work with students 
several times a week to develop positive relationships that will last a lifetime. 

The Princess Anne Police Department has four members who are certified instructors through 
the Maryland Police Training Commission.  These officers are able to provide training to the 
rest of the police department staff in order to meet police mandated training requirements.  
Training officers also have specialized instructor certifications in firearms, TASER, and crisis 
intervention.  The police department also has five officers who are certified as field training 
officers who are responsible for field training new officers.        

13



CRIMINAL INVESTIGATIONS DIVISION

The criminal investigations division is comprised of two members.  One of the investigators is 
assigned to a patrol squad and is responsible for investigating all serious crime that is reported.  
The second investigator is assigned to complete administrative duties with oversight of the 
division.  The main purpose of the division is investigating all serious crime that is reported to 
the police department.  

The officers that are assigned to this division are trained in interview and interrogation 
techniques along with statement analysis.  One of the officers is a certified Computer Voice 
Stress Analysis operator.  All members are trained in crime scene investigation and are 
responsible for processing crime scenes.  The criminal investigations division is also responsible 
for maintaining the police department’s evidence control room.  

SUPPORT SERVICES

The Princess Anne Police Department has one civilian employee that is responsible for support 
services.  Support services consist of answering telephone calls, dispatching officers to calls 
for service during daytime hours, filing reports, entering payroll, completing warrants and 
criminal summons entries, completing the department’s NCIC entries, and completing monthly 
UCR reports.  Our civilian also assists the Chief of Police with preparing reports and financial 
matters. 

The Princess Anne Police Department implemented a Cadet program where two seniors were 
hired after graduating high school.  The Cadets are assigned to assist with support services 
along with beginning pre-law enforcement training.   

14



AWARDS
Officer of the Quarter-1st Quarter:  Detective Sue Dize was awarded 
the Officer of the Quarter for the 1st quarter of 2018.  Detective Dize 
was one of the top producing officers for the quarter as she handled 
161 calls for service while completing 50 follow up investigations.  
Detective Dize was also assigned two major cases during the quarter.  
Detective Dize was assigned a domestic violence case that involved 
the suspect firing shots at the victim on March 9, 2018.  Detective Dize 
was able to locate the suspect and recovered a firearm.  Detective Dize 
was also assigned a stabbing case that involved three victims on March 
10, 2018.  Detective Dize conducted an investigation and was able to 
identify the suspect and placed charges against the suspect.    

Officer of the Quarter-2nd Quarter:  Corporal Rondell Redding 
was awarded the Officer of the Quarter for the 2nd quarter of 2018.  
Corporal Redding was the top producing officer for this quarter as he 
handled 75 calls for service, completed 4 criminal arrests, completed 4 
DUI arrests, and cited 500 motor vehicle violations by either warning, 
citation, or repair order.  Corporal Redding also completed 215 
property/business checks and completed 22 incident reports.    

Officer of the Quarter-3rd Quarter:  Detective Sue Dize was 
awarded the Officer of the Quarter for the 3rd quarter of 2018.  
Detective Dize was one of the top producing officers for this quarter 
as she handled 142 calls for service while completing 23 follow up 
investigations.  Detective Dize also was assigned an attempted armed 
robbery investigation that occurred at the Karemore Pharmacy on 
August 13, 2018.  Detective Dize was able to charge three suspects in 
that case.  Detective Dize was also assigned two other armed robberies 
during the quarter and was able to close one case while the other 
remains under investigation.  Detective Dize was also tasked with 
investigating two serious child abuse cases.        

Officer of the Quarter-4th Quarter:  Corporal Rondell Redding was 
awarded the Officer of the Quarter for the 4th quarter of 2018.  Corporal 
Redding was the top producing officer for this quarter as he handled 69 
calls for service, completed 9 criminal arrests, completed 1 DUI arrest, 
and cited 396 motor vehicle violations by either warning, citation, or 
repair order.  Corporal Redding also completed 219 property/business 
checks and completed 30 incident reports.    
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Commendation:  Sergeant Scott Carew was awarded a Commendation 
award for his extraordinary intelligence, coverage, and ability in 
effecting an arrest in a domestic violence case.  On January 31, 2018 
officers responded to a unit on Pine Knoll Drive and learned that the 
suspect had assaulted the victim and subsequently stole the victim’s 
vehicle.  Sergeant Carew observed the suspect traveling north on Route 
13 in the victim’s vehicle and followed it into Salisbury before being 
able to stop the vehicle.  The suspect fled on foot from the vehicle; 
however, Sergeant Carew was able to apprehend the suspect and also 
recovered a firearm that belonged to the suspect out of the vehicle.    

Bronze Star:  Corporal Rondell Redding was awarded a Bronze Star 
award for displaying exceptionally meritorious service to the department 
and to the community and for an act involving personal danger under 
aggravated or hostile circumstances.  On March 2, 2018, Corporal 
Redding heard a radio broadcast in regards to a vehicle that 
was suspected as being involved in an attempted armed 
robbery in Salisbury.  Corporal Redding later observed the 
vehicle traveling south on Route 13 and was able to conduct 
a traffic stop on the vehicle.  As a result of the stop, a loaded 
handgun was recovered along with the suspects of the 
attempted armed robbery being arrested and charged.  

ADAPT Award:  Corporal Rondell Redding received the ADAPT (Aggressive Drivers Are 
Public Threats) award for being the top officer from the Princess Anne Police Department in 
enforcing aggressive driver violations in 2018.  

MADD Award:  Corporal Rondell Redding received the Mothers Against Drunk Driving 
award for being the top officer from the Princess Anne Police Department for enforcing 
alcohol related violations in 2017 and 2018.
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PROMOTIONS   

Officer First Class Kara Meeks and Officer Rondell Redding were promoted to the rank of 
Corporal on February 5, 2018.  The rank of Corporal is a first line supervisor position and 
is responsible for supervision of patrol officers that are assigned under the Corporal’s patrol 
group.  

NEW OFFICERS

Officer Corey Somoskey joined the Princess Anne 
Police Department on December 10, 2018.  Officer 
Somoskey has ten years of law enforcement 
experience and was previously certified as a police 
officer with the Plymouth Police Department in 
Connecticut.  Officer Somoskey recently moved 
to the Eastern Shore to be closer with family.  
Officer Somoskey will be completing his Maryland 
Comparative and Compliance certification training in 
the early part of 2019. 
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RETIREMENTS  

K-9 Inka retired from the Princess Anne Police Department 
on December 31, 2018.  K-9 Inka and her handler, Sergeant 
Scott Carew served together for 9 years.  K-9 Inka was 
certified in the detection of narcotics to include marijuana, 
cocaine, heroin, methamphetamine, and ecstasy.
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TRAINING

All sworn police officers are required to qualify with their weapons at least once each calendar 
year along with completing judgmental scenarios.  Additionally, all officers must complete a 
minimum of 18 hours in-service training each year.  All of the sworn officers have completed 
the required training for the calendar year of 2018.  Most officers complete more than the 18 
hours of in-service training along with our civilian staff who are not required to complete in-
service training.  The additional hours of training helps to maintain the highest standards for 
all of our employees, and provide the most complete array of services for our community.  The 
following is a list of specialized training officers have received in addition to their in-service 
training for the calendar year of 2018:
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Chief T. Bozman:			   MML Executive Management Training
						      April 2018

						      Annual Firearms In-Service Training
						      July 2018

						      TASER Recertification
						      July 2018	
	
						      College Courses / 12 Credit Hours 
						      towards Master’s Degree in Criminal Justice	

Lt. W. Taylor:			   MML Executive Management Training
						      April 2018

						      FTO Renewal Course
						      May 2018

						      Annual Firearms In-Service Training
						      July 2018

Lt. R. Wink:	 			   NTOA SWAT Command School
						      April 2018

						      MML Executive Management Training
						      April 2018

						      Glock Armorer School
						      June 2018
				  
						      Annual Firearms In-Service Training
						      July 2018
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Sergeant S. Carew:	 D.A.R.E. In-Service Training - March 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018
				    TASER Re-Certification - July 2018
				    Monthly K-9 Training - July & August 2018
				    FTO Renewal Course - September 2018
				  

Sergeant R. Smith:	 NTOA SWAT Command School - April 2018
				    FTO Renewal Course - May 2018
				    CN2 Recertification - May 2018
				    LEEMCC Recertification - June 2018
				    TASER Instructor Training - July 2018
				    Roberts Rules of Laws - August 2018
				    Presenting Economic Arguments - August 2018

Corporal K. Meeks:	 D.A.R.E. In-Service Training - March 2018
				    First Line Supervisor Training - April 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018 
				    TASER CEW Instructor Certification - July 2018
				    Peer Support Basic Skills Course - October 2018
				    MDOT Impaired Driving Conference - October 2018

Corporal R. Redding:	 Basic Instructor School - March 2018
				    TASER Recertification - July 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018
				    Roberts Rules of Order - August 2018
				    Presenting Economic Arguments - August 2018
				    Peer Support Basic Skills Course - October 2018
				    MDOT Impaired Driving Conference - October 2018
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Officer P. Murphy:	 FTO Renewal Course - May 2018
				    CN2 Recertification - May 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training	 - July 2018
				    TASER Recertification - July 201

Officer M. Strong:	 CN2 Recertification - May 2018
				    LEEMCC Recertification - June 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018
				    TASER Recertification - July 2018

Officer T. McMenamy:	 Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018
				    TASER Recertification - July 2018							     
	

Detective S. Dize:		 34th International Symposium on Child Abuse - March 2018
				    CVSA Examiners Course - April 2018
				    Annual Firearms In-Service Training - July 2018
				    TASER Recertification - July 2018
				    CN2 Recertification - August 2018
				    The Reid Technique of Investigation & Interviewing - October 2018

Officer N. Fleming:	 Entrance Level Law Enforcement Training - January – June 2018
	

S.P.A. G. Hutson:		 Mandatory NCIC/Meters TAC Training - September 2018
				    CN1 Recertification - October 25, 2018

Cadet M. Guerrero-Parra:	 General Office Duties - July – Present (ongoing)
					     Crossmatch Fingerprinting - July 2018	 		
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Grants

CMCA Block Grant:  In February of 2018, the Princess Anne Police Department was 
awarded a grant in the amount of $2,000.00.  This grant was funded through the Somerset 
County Local Management Board under the Communities Mobilizing for Change on Alcohol 
program.  The grant ended June 30, 2018 and was intended to provide additional officers on 
patrol during peak party time hours where alcohol violations would be occurring. Officers 
working the grant were able to enforce 21 motor vehicle violations.   
Gun Violence Reduction Initiative:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne Police Department was 
awarded a grant in the amount of $8,000.00.  This grant was funded through the Governor’s 
Office of Crime Control and Prevention and the grant ended on June 30,2018.  In July of 
2018, the Princess Anne Police Department received a new award for $5,000.00 that will end 
on June 30, 2019.  The grant provides overtime for officers to conduct extra patrols for the 
purpose of identifying persons who commit gun related crime and to seize illegal firearms.  
The grant also provides funding for investigators to follow up on reported gun related crimes.  
Officers that worked this grant during the calendar year of 2018 were able to seize 6 firearms, 
conducted 7-gun related arrests, and conducted 10 interviews in gun related cases. 

Highway Safety Grant:  In October of 2017, the Princess Anne Police Department was 
awarded a grant in the amount of $8,502.50.  This grant was funded through the Maryland 
Highway Safety Office and the grant ended on September 30, 2018.  In October of 2018, 
the Princess Anne Police Department received a new award for $7,494.85 that will end on 
September 30, 2019.  The grant provides overtime for officers to conduct extra patrols to 
identify motor vehicle violations such as driving under the influence of alcohol, aggressive 
driving violations, distracted driving violations, seat belt violations, pedestrian violations, 
and bicycle violations.  Officers that worked the grant waves during the calendar year of 2018 
were able to issue 503 citations, 668 warnings, 33 equipment repair orders, and completed 7 
DUI arrests. 
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PAPD Children’s Safe Initiative:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne Police Department 
was awarded a grant in the amount of $15,000.00.  This grant was funded through the 
Somerset County Local Management Board and ended on June 30, 2018.  This was the third 
year the police department was fortunate enough to have received this grant which allows 
officers to conduct extra patrols at Greenwood and Princess Anne Elementary Schools in 
order to develop positive relationships with the students.  The grant also provided funding 
to support the D.A.R.E. program along with helping to support trips for students to the 
Discovery Center, WBOC radio/tv stations, and a Delmarva Shorebirds game.  The grant also 
supported community initiatives such as National Night Out and the Annual Spring Easter Egg 
Hunt.  Sadly, this grant was not renewed in July of 2018, due to the funding program being 
discontinued at the Governor’s Office of Children.  Officers that worked the grant in calendar 
year 2018 were able to complete 164 hours of patrol coverage to the elementary schools, 
completed 3 outreach events, instructed 78 students in the D.A.R.E. program, and completed 
153 positive contacts with students. 

Safeguarding Children Grant:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne Police Department was 
awarded a grant in the amount of $5,870.00.  This grant was funded through the Somerset 
County Local Management Board and ended on June 30, 2018.  The grant provided overtime 
for officers to conduct follow ups with children of arrested parents.  The cases that were 
followed up on were for any case that a PAPD officer made an arrest and for cases where a 
parent was arrested in a domestic violence situation.  The follow ups allowed officers to make 
sure that there were appropriate resources in place to assist children.  In July of 2018, the 
Princess Anne Police Department received a new award for $5,870.00 that will end on June 
30, 2019. 

School Bus Safety Enforcement Fund:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne Police 
Department was awarded a grant in the amount of $10,000.00.  This grant was funded through 
the Governor’s Office of Crime Control and Prevention and ended on June 30, 2018.  The 
grant provided overtime for officers to conduct extra patrols during the hours when school 
buses were operating.  Officers enforced motor vehicle violations for passing school buses 
when flashing red lights were on along with other violations that were observed in areas where 
students were being picked up or dropped off.  Officers that worked the grant in calendar 
year 2018 were able to issue 1 citation for actual school bus violations, 27 citations for other 
violations, completed 64 hours of patrol, and followed 48 school buses through the Town of 
Princess Anne.  The grant was not renewed in July of 2018 as the program was discontinued 
through the Governor’s Office of Crime Control and Prevention.   
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Maryland Substance Abuse Prevention Block Grant:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne 
Police Department was awarded a grant in the amount of $2,000.00.  This grant was funded 
through the Somerset County Health Department and ended on June 30, 2018.  The grant 
provided overtime for officers to conduct compliance checks on stores that sell alcohol 
products.  Officers that worked the grant in calendar year 2018 issued 2 civil citations to 
employees of businesses who provided alcohol to underage people.  In July of 2018, the 
Princess Anne Police Department received a new award for $2,000.00 that will end on June 
30, 2019.  

SYNAR Grant:  In July of 2017, the Princess Anne Police Department was awarded a grant 
in the amount of $3,000.00.  This grant was funded through the Somerset County Health 
Department and ended on June 30, 2018.  The grant provided overtime for officers to conduct 
compliance checks on stores that sell tobacco products along with conducting surveillance on 
those stores.  Officers that worked the grant in calendar year 2018 issued no citations which 
indicated all of the businesses were in compliance.  In July of 2018, the Princess Anne Police 
Department received a new award for $3,500.00 that will end on June 30, 2019.

Cigarette Restitution Fund Community Prevention Grant:  In September of 2017, the 
Princess Anne Police Department was awarded a grant in the amount of $1,500.00.  This grant 
was funded through the Somerset County Health Department and ended on June 30, 2018.  
The grant provided overtime for officers to teach tobacco prevention education to all 3rd grade 
students at Greenwood Elementary School.  In October of 2018, the Princess Anne Police 
Department received a new award for $1,500.00 that will end on June 30, 2019. 

Opioid Intervention Team Grant (SCOUT):  In October of 2017, the Princess Anne Police 
Department was awarded a grant in the amount of $5,000.00 with an additional award of 
$2,000.00 in May of 2018.  This grant was funded through the Somerset County Health 
Department under the Somerset County Opioid Unified Team.  The grant provides overtime 
for our K-9 officer to maintain training certification in detection of opioids along with 
providing overtime for officers to work joint agency initiatives that target illegal narcotics 
activity especially opioids.  This grant will end on June 30, 2018.  The Princess Anne Police 
Department was awarded $5,000.00 in July of 2018 which will end in June of 2019. 
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Technology / Upgrades / Updates

TASERS:	 The Princess Anne Police Department continued to upgrade its TASER 
technology in 2018.  The upgrades started in 2015 with the purchase of a X2 TASER, the 
purchase of two X2 TASERS in 2016, the purchase of one X2 TASER in 2017, and the 
purchase of four X2 TASER in 2018.  The X2 model replaces the aging X26 models and 
the police department will be using these units over the course of a five-year lease.  The X2 
models contain new smart technology which is capable of maintaining the safest amount 
of contact as possible with an offender.  The X2 models also allow an officer to engage two 
threats at the same time unlike the X26 model which only allowed one threat to be engaged 
at a time.  The X26 models are not manufactured anymore and the police department will 
continue to phase the X26 models out over the course of the next two years.  

Mobile Data Terminals:  The Princess Anne Police Department obtained two Panasonic G1 
tablets in 2018.  These tablets were included in vehicle purchase leases and the G1 model has 
a built-in scanner and camera.  These units are more versatile in the field as the officer is able 
to take the tablets out of the vehicle on motor vehicle crashes and criminal investigations.  
The G1 model is also capable of being taken out of the vehicle and functioning as a desktop 
computer at headquarters which will ultimately eliminate the cost of replacing desktop 
computers and software licenses.  The police department plans to complete the transition to 
the G1 tablets in 2019. 



To safeguard life and property, 
preserve the peace, 

prevent and detect crime, 
enforce the law 

and protect the rights of all citizens.  
We are committed 

to working in partnership 
with the community 

to identify and resolve problems 
that impact public safety.


